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Over the Fence�
News for Neighbors from the Arlington Heights Civic Association�

Spring 2010�

Visit our website:�www.ahca.info�
Join our yahoo group:�ahca-subscribe@vahoogroups.com�

President’s Message�
Dear Neighbors,�
 �
       One goal your Arlington Heights Civic Association Executive Committee has set for this year is to find�
ways to improve communication and the dissemination of information within our neighborhood. Toward this�
effort we are reworking the "Over The Fence" newsletter. Your feedback will help us develop a newsletter better�
suited to your needs and interests. We thank newsletter editor Dora Sue Black for her hard work and dedication�
to this vision.�
        We also invite you to visit our handsome new kiosk in the Thomas Jefferson Park at the corner of South�
2nd and South Irving Streets. Our wonderful AHCA Secretary, Juliet Hiznay, will be posting updated neighbor-�
hood news regularly.�
        This spring our website at�www.ahca.info� will begin to undergo a transformation with the help of neighbors�
Richard Bullington-McGuire, Jay Wind and AHCA 2nd Vice President Kimberly Sumner. The plan is to update�
the look and content of the site, make it a bit more user friendly, and to include more items of interest to our�
neighborhood. Please feel free to email Jay (�jaywind@att.net�)  and Kimberly (�ksum22204@yahoo.com� ) with�
your suggestions.�
        Yet another valuable resource in neighborhood communication is the quarterly Arlington Heights Civic As-�
sociation Meeting held at Patrick Henry Elementary School. Our meetings are a great way to meet your neigh-�
bors and discuss issues of interest within our community. The next meeting is  Tuesday, April 13, 2010 from�
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.  We hope to see you there!�
        Finally, we have our list serv at�AHCA@yahoogroups.com�, and I strongly encourage everyone in Arlington�
Heights to sign up. This free service is not only the most immediate way to provide and share information but it�
is also an excellent forum for neighborhood discussion. We use the list to share information on virtually�
everything including, but not limited to, weather and traffic alerts, Arlington County Police updates, school ac-�
tivities and local social and philanthropic events. Neighbors post the occasional lost and found items - from�
guinea pigs to house keys. We share the good news of awards won by our neighborhood schools and residents�
and sometimes the sad news of the loss of a neighbor.  We post offers of assistance when neighbors may be in�
need due to blizzards or hurricanes. And oh yes, we debate and discuss, everything from home assessments, to�
snow plowing, to the best handyman, chimney sweep or plumber to contact. The list also provides the most up to�
date information on planned neighborhood events such as our annual neighborhood BBQ, Halloween Parade, or�
neighborhood softball games. Please take a moment now to go on and sign up! To make it easy we have in-�
cluded "how to" instructions in this newsletter. If you have any further questions about how to join please email�
Jay Wind at�jaywind@att.net�.�
 �
I wish you all a happy Spring and I look forward to seeing you at our April 13 meeting!�
 �
Sincerely,�
 �
Stacey Whyte�
AHCA President�

Spring Meeting @7:00-9:00 pm�
 Tuesday, April 13!�
Patrick Henry Elementary�
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AHCA Executive Committee�
President�
Stacey Whyte�  703-271-2681�

kandswhyte@gmail.com�
First Vice President�
Sara Snow�  703-979-3487�

AHCA.Sara@gmail.com�
Second Vice President�
Kimberly Sumner� 703-521-8813�

ksum22204@yahoo.com�
Secretary�
Juliet Hiznay�  703-685-2596�

Strangefruitblues@yahoo.com�
Treasurer�
Lisa Bongardt� 703-851-1561�

lisabergenty@hotmail.com�
Other Contacts:�
Neighborhood Conservation Rep.�
Juliet Hiznay�  703-685-2596�

Strangefruitblues@yahoo.com�
Alternates:�
Tony Halloin�  202-486-0617�

ahalloin@yahoo.com�
Lisa Hopkins� 703-979-3487�

torylisa@yahoo.com�
Civic Federation Delegates�
Keith Whyte�  703-271-2681�

kandswhyte@gmail.com�
Doug Snow� 703-979-3487�

dbsnow@gmail.com�
Carole Lieber� 703-892-0362�

carolelieber@hotmail.com�
Newsletter: Editor, Advertising, Distribution�
Dora Sue Black� 703-920-4025�

dstblack@msn.com�
Lisa Bongardt� 703-851-1561�

lisabergenty@hotmail.com�
Adrienne Wood� 703-685-4303�

adrienne.wood@gmail�

AHCA Spring Meeting�
Tuesday, April 13, 2010�

7:00 - 9:00 pm�
Patrick Henry Elementary Library�

701 South Highland Street�

AGENDA ITEMS�

  Arlington County Fair Presentation�
  Arlington Heights Neighborhood Day�
  Neighborhood Conservation Updates�

AHCA Calendar�
E-Care              April 17�

     Jefferson Parking Lot  8:30 am - 2:30 pm�

 Neighborhood Barbecue  May 22�
   Patrick Henry Elementary School�

 AHCA Called Meeting  June TBD�
  Neighborhood Conservation Vote�

 AHCA Summer Meeting  July 13�

 AHCA Fall Meeting   October 12�

 Neighborhood Halloween Parade October 30�
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Are you thinking about selling your house?�
Order any of these�FREE�R�eports.�

Dial the toll free Number: 1�-�800�-�816�-�1988 and then enter the ID number�

Reports Name�:� ID#�

Ø� The 9 Step System to Get Your Home Sold  Fast� 1000�
Ø� 11 Things you Need to Know t�o Pass Your Home Inspection� 1003�
Ø� 10 Questions to  Ask Before You Hire an Agent� 1006�
Ø� Divorce: What You need to know About  Your House, Mortgage, etc� 1009�
Ø� Legal Mistakes to Avoid When Selling A Home� 1011�
Ø� How to Sell a House  that Didn’t Sell� 1012�
Ø� H�ow to Sell the Place You Call Home� 1013�
Ø� Homesellers: How to Get the Price You Want (and  Need)� 1016�
Ø� 27 Valuable Tips you Should Know to Get you r Home Sold Fast� 1023�
Ø� Homesellers: Find Out What the Home Down The Street Sold For� 1041�

Also, do not forg�et that the buyer’s tax credit w ill expire on�
April 30�th�, 2010�

Mike and Claudia Webb      RE/MAX Allegiance�
703�-�979�-�3016          www.northernvirginiahouses.com�

2010 Arlington Heights Executive Board�

One of the goals of the newsletter is to offer a way to build community.  Since we just�
elected new executive board officers, I asked them if they would share a bit about�
themselves and Arlington Heights.�

Stacey Why�te� is�the new President of the Arlington Height�s Civic Association for�
2010.   She served� as 1st Vice Presiden�t in 2009�.  Previously�,� Stacey served for several�
years as a Civic Federation Delegate.�

 Stacey and her husband Keith�have lived in Arlingt�on� for 16 years�. I�n February�, they�
celebrated ten years as residents of�Arlington Heights�. They share their home with their�
four year old son, Ian,�who�is the love of their lives.�

 Stacey�look�s� forward to ano�ther wonderful year here in the� neighborhood a�nd�
appreciates the community giving her� the opportunity to serve.�

Sara Snow� is the new First Vice President.  She has lived in Arlington Heights for�
13 years.� She and her husband enjoy spending time with their children and pug�s.� Most�
recently, Sara org�anized� the�2009�Arlington Heights� Halloween Parade and Food Drive.�
Sara is looking forward to�serving on the Arlington Heights Executive Committee and to�

meeting more of her neighbors.�
b�ios continued on page 5�
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Neighborhood Conservation – by�
Juliet Hiznay�

County staff continue to work on design aspects of�
our neighborhood's first priority project, Irving/�
Arlington Blvd Phase II. AHCA will host an informa-�
tional meeting, likely to occur in May, with a civic�
association vote expected at a Special Meeting in�
June. Please stay tuned for any updates, which will�
be posted on the yahoo group and at the informa-�
tion kiosk. Meanwhile, Phase I of Irving/Arlington�
Blvd. is slated for County Board funding approval.�

Northern VA Market Trends�

The�Northern Virginia Association of�
Realtors® reports on November 2009�
home sales activity for Fairfax and�
Arlington counties, the cities of�
Alexandria, Fairfax and Falls Church�
and the towns of Vienna, Herndon and�
Clifton.�Below are some figures:�

A total of 1,567 homes sold in�11/�09,�
up�42.45�% from 1,100 units in 11/08.�
Active listings decreased by 27.51�%�
from last year with 6,067 active listings�
in�11/09�compared with 8,369 homes in�
11/08�. The average days on market�
(DOM)�for homes in�11/�09�45%� to 50�
days,�from� 91 days in�11/08�.�
Sales prices rose slightly compared�
with those realized last year. The�
average sa�les price in 11/09 was�
$428,581�, up from $423,088 in 11/08.�
Arlington County’s average sales price�
increased from $4�83,600 in 11/08 to�
$523,000 in 11/09.�

Home Buyer Tax Credit�

Last November Congress extended the�
tax credit amending it to include some�
repeat buyers in hopes of securing a�
more sustained real estate upswing.�

Fueled by the original November 30,�
2009 dead�line, sales of existing homes�
had increased steadily since April.  A�
good majority of all closed transactions�
involved first�-�time buyers.  The new�
deadline to use the credit is 4/30/10 for�
buyers to be under contract.�

Contact me for details on this program�!�

The conforming loan limit for�Fannie Mae�
and Freddie Mac� is still at� $729,750�
through the end of�this� year�.�

Real Estate Tips for selling a home:�
Visit�www.HighestHomePrice.com�
www.SettingYourHousePrice.com�
Looking for Bank owned homes?�

For a FREE list of Bank owned homes.�
visit�www.NovaBargainHouses.com�

Casey O'Neal�
A�ssociate Broker�
703�-�824�-�4196�
RE/MAX Allegiance�
www.caseyoneal.com�

FREE Notary�Service�for�
Arlington Heights�
Residents!�
Buy Any One of Our�
Listings�or Any Home�
through Our Team�
and if YOU Are�
Not Satisfied within�
18 Months,�
We’ll Buy it Back or�
Sell it�for Free!�
www.buybackorfree.com�

Mom’s Pizza Restaurant�
3255 Columbia Pike�
703�-�920�-�7789�/95� / Fax:  703�-�920�-�7796�
www.momspizzarestaurant.com�

Dine with Family & Friends!�
Enjoy Salads, Pizza,�Pasta Dishes, Greek Specialties,�
Submarine &�other Sandwiches�

FREE DELIVERY (with a $10 minimum order)!�
--�Catering available�—�

[Graphic:  www.designedtoat.com]�

Upcoming articles for the July issue . . . .�
Would you like to be a guest writer, please contact Dora�

Sue Black (dstblack@msn.com).�
*Welcome to the Neighborhood�
*Arlington Heights History moment�
*More Garden Events�
*Softball articles (look for more info on listserv)�
*Know your neighbor article�
A big Thank You to all who helped with this�edition - guest�

writers, advertisers, distributors, friends and neighbors.�
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Please join the AHCA Listserv�
Please join our neighborhood Yahoo Group�http://tech.groups.yahoo.com/group/AHCA�).�

You can subscribe directly by sending an e-mail to�ahca-subscribe@yahoogroups.com�.�
As Stacey said in her president’s letter, this site allows you to receive time sensitive messages and keep in-�

formed about neighborhood concerns and events.  You do  not have to respond, but knowing the information�
can keep you in touch.�

The following feature may be a welcome for those who want to scan messages on the web rather than have�
them pop up in their e-mail.�
-- Send a message to�ahca-nomail@yahoogroups.com� to go to web mail only�

-- Send a message to�ahca-traditional@yahoogroups.com� to eliminate the sidebar on each message�

-- Send a message to�ahca-digest@yahoogroups.com� to consolidate all messages from each day into one batch�

If you reply to another message, please don't include the text of the previous message. Our moderators snip�
off extra stuff, but that's extra work. Including a snippet for reference is OK.�

Thanks to Jay Wind for this information.�

Please Join the Arlington Heights� Civic Assoc.�
Your Membership supports many neighborhood�
Activities.  Please complete this form and send�
it with your check made payable to AHCA , c/o Lisa�
Bongardt, 319 South Irving Street, Arl., VA  22204.�
__  Family Mem�bership�-� $20�__  Bus. Members�-� $25�
__  Added donation of _________�

Community Interest�:  Check all that apply�
__Volunteering for park beautification�
__ Volunteering during the Arl. Cty Fair�
__ Have ide�as for�Over the Fence� articles�
__ Helping deliver the newsletters�
__  Helping with the neighborhood BBQ�

2010 Executive Bo ard Members continued . . .�

Kim�berly Sumner� is the new Second Vice President.  She�has l�ived in Arlington Heights for 13�
years�. When Kim�berly� bought her home on Sixth  S�treet she� was the yo ungest perso�n on the block.� Now�
the hou ses around her� h �ave sold to new owners and she is� no�longer th�e youngest on the block . :)� She�
miss�es the n eigh bor�s who have mo ved,�but enjo y�s� and  like�s�her new neighb ors�.�

Kim�berly  has�two �hobbies�–�gardening� and knittin g.  Sh e has� a great shade garden in the�
back�and a lovely rose gard e�n in her�front yard.� The social knittin g group Kim�berly� b elongs�to�was�
founded�right here in A�rl ingto n�H�eights�.� The knitting grou p meets the first and third Sundays�of�each �
month.� They�started meeting�in each others homes, but�have�mo ved�to the Walter Reed Recreation�
C�enter�.� Kim�berly� h as extended an  invitation to a�ll knitters and�crochet�ers� to� join them.  Just con tact�
Kim�berly� if you are interested.�

Ju liet Hiznay� has changed roles this year.  She will be AHCA’s secretary.  Juliet and her husband Mark live�
on Sou th Hudson Street with their 6�-�year old son, Max. They have lived in� the neighborhood since 2000.�
Juliet is a graduate of George Mason University School of Law, and practiced law for 5 years prior to�
having Max. She just completed two terms as President o f the AHCA following on e�term as First Vice�-�
Presid ent.�In add ition t�o serving as Secretary, Juliet continues to enjoy serving as Neighborhood�
Conservation Representative for Arlington Heights�.�

Lisa Bongardt� continues in her role as Civic Association treasurer.  Lisa and her husband have lived on�
South Irving Street for t�he past six years. Lisa has served as the AHCA treasurer s ince January 2009.�
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Thomas Jefferson Middle School PTA Update�
 By Nancy Van Doren�

 PTA President �
Recap of Recent Events�

February was certainly a snowy month for all of us.  Many thanks to all the neighbors who helped to keep the sidewalks clear so that�
our kids could make their morning and afternoon treks across the bridge to Jefferson safely.  The kids are back in school and work-�
ing hard. �

The last week in January, Jefferson held an amazing science fair that ALL students participated in.  Parents together with area com-�
munity and business representatives served as judges.  Displays of experiments and tests filled the TJ Community Center gym.  �
ALL Jefferson students participated in the science fair,  requiring close to 200 judges.  It went beautifully.  Congratulations to lead�
Science Teacher Matthew Hubbard and to all the teachers who supported this effort.�

Jefferson students responded quickly to the earth quake in Haiti, organizing and pulling off several events – Hats for Haiti, Hoops for�
Haiti, Hearts for Haiti, and Houses for Haiti -- that have raised close to $2,000 for Doctors Without Borders and the Clinton Bush�
Relief Fund.  Jefferson parents are matching the students’ fundraising.  A total will be announced later this month.�

The PTA together with Principal Monde also held its quarterly Honors breakfast, recognizing students who made the honor roll this�
quarter.  Congratulations to all our great scholars!�
 �
 �Renovations�
The first phase of Jefferson’s renovation is complete.  Crews have moved on to the second of six phases.  The PTA meeting on�
Tuesday evening, March 9,  featured a tour of the newly renovated space.   �
 �

You may also have noted that the field is under construction.  Plans are still proceeding to open the new synthetic field by�
late spring.�

Library Corner  -�

by Ms. Desiree, Youth Service Librarian�

Columbia Pike Branch has lots of new/old staff! Folks who have worked for Arlington Public Library for years but in�
other locations are now gracing our Circulation and Reference Desks.  Please come by and meet Sarah, Noorani, and Jason if�
you haven't met them yet.�

We are also proud to show off the creative talent of our local resident artist Kathy Fliger who has created a magical�
forest mural for our storytime room.  See the beautiful images on our branch website and leave your comments to Kathy there.�
http://columbiapikelibraryarlingtonva.blogspot.com/�  I will make sure she sees them!�

 � If you are interested in sharing your creative talent with Columbia Pike Branch Library please contact Ms. Desiree,�
the Youth Services Librarian at 703-228-5710 or email�dfairooz@arlingtonva.us� or visit our volunteer site and fill out our�
online application:�https://www.arlingtonva.us/Departments/Libraries/support/LibrariesVolForm.htm�

 We are still looking for someone with several green thumbs to create a butterfly/hummingbird garden!�

 � The Teen area now has its own PC just for our Middle and High School students. We've also done some creative�
rearranging of our comic books to attract this readership. It's already working magic!!�

 For more info email�dfairooz@arlingtonva.us� or call Ms. Desiree at 703-228-5710�

                   Hope to see you there!� Columbia Pike Branch Library�
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In to  th e Ga rd en �
… w ith  C h ild ren � b y Ju a nita Zien ta ra �
Ju an ita enjo ys s pen d in g  time in  her b eau tifu l g ar den .  I  h ave  a sked  h er to  sha re  so me tip s in  b eg in n ing  to �
g a rden  after th is  sn o w y w in ter.�

A h,  w elco m e sw eet Ap r il! W in ter’ s g o ne leav in g m y  lawn �and  g arden �w ell� w ater ed  b ut n eed ing  ser io u s�
TLC .  W ith  sp r in g  h olid ays  arou n d th e  co rner , I ’l l  b e  o u ts id e  on  a  reg ular  b asis . M y  tw o  f aith fu l�
co m p anio n s w ill  l ike ly  b e  o n  h and  help in g  m e turn  the  earth , s in k in g  li tt le  p lants and  r akin g  aw ay th e�
seaso n ’s deb �r is . Y es, I lo o k  fo rward to gr and so n  Tro y,  ag e  e igh t, and  g ra nd d aug h ter  K y la ,  ag e  six , jo inin g�
m e.  I  m arvel a t  th e ir g en u in e  co m m itm ent a nd  cap ab ili ty in  th e  g ard en  an d wo n d er ho w this enth us ias m  h as�
g ro w n ov er the  year s. Ma yb e in  the  sm allest  w ays … like  se�ed s. Here  I  sh are  wh at they  en jo y.�

W h eels :�N oth in g  s ho u ts  “fu n ” like  a  rid e  aro un d  the  yard in the  g arden  car t o r�
                wag o n�.�

W a ter:�   B e it  th e  gard en ho se ,  sp r in k ler  o r waterin g  can , th ey  lov e h av ing  ( su perv ised )�
               co n tro l.�T hey ’ve learned �w h ere�to  d irec t th e  strea m  w h en no t sq u ir ting  each �
               o th er !�

G lo v es:�   D res s f or  su ccess!   W e hav e a  bas ket o f glo v es, m an y p air s in  sm all  sizes .  I�
                thin k childr en  h ave a  m o re  w ork m an lik e  a tt itu de  wh en  th ey do �n  g lo v es or�
                wo rk apro ns.�

T o ols:� K yla  an d  Tro y u se  sm all  r akes,  b u t stand ard tr o wels.  N oth in g  sh arp  a t th is ag e!�

Fu rnitu re:�   G lancin g aro u nd  th e  y ard , I see  sev era l p in t size  ch air s an d  tables.�
                     L ill ipu tio n  furn is hi�n gs  are  charm in g and  p r actica l.�

R eal J o bs :�  G ard enin g with the  gr an ds takes a  b it of  p lann in g gen u in e  jo b s.�
                    I  g uess tim ate  th e  t im e and  s up p lies need ed  b efo re they  v isit  and  k n o w I ’ll�
                    p u ll  b ack  if th e ir a tten tio n  w a�nd ers . I  sp eak  in  term s th ey ca n un d erstan d .�
                    F or  ex am p le , w h en plan tin g , we’ll  d ig a  sp o t, se t th e  p lant o r  b u lb    an d�
                    “co ver  th e  b aby ”  with  fr esh  d irt . Alo ng  th e  w ay , we m ay d isc uss  the  vir tu es�

    o f wo rm s an d  th e  log ic  o f lif e  cycles.  S tr ewin g  str aw o v er gr ass seed is g reat�
                    m es sy  fu n . Sm all v eg etab le  p la nts gro w an d  p rov id e  tr ue  incen tiv e  fo r�
                    o n go ing  a ttentio n,  n o t to  m entio n yu m m y  p ro d u ce. R esp o ns ib ili t�y  y ie ld s�
                    r esults.  P erf ect!�

D irt  a nd  W orm s :�M y two  h av e learn ed  that m u lch , water  an d care  y ie ld  nice  b lack�
                               d irt  w hich  h arb o rs  fa t , wo n der fu l ear th w o rm s!  N eith er o ne is  afr a id  to �

         h o ld  a  wig gly  cr eatu re .�

B ub ble  B a ths:�  A  m u st fo r  an y hard wo rk ing  garden er!�

D ay  Trip s:�Lu ck y us ! T here  is n o  en d o f p laces to  v isit   w hich  en cou rage a  lov e  o f�
                    g ard en s. W e enjo y tak in g walk s to  o u r lo cal p ark s ch eck in g  o u t�
                    n e igh b orho o d  g ard en s as we go .  Fav o rites sh o rt tr ip s in clud e th e  f ab ulo us �
                    G reen  S p ring s Gard ens in  Alex and r ia  fo r childr en’ s wo rk sh o ps * and  ou tdo o r�
                    co n cer ts d u rin g th e  S u m m er . T his is a  s plen �did  large  s pace  with a  C h ild r en’ s�
                    G ard en  an d a  g ran d  ed ucation  b u ild in g.�

                    W e like  to  wan der  aro un d  M err ifie ld  G arden  C en ter p u llin g a   wag o n and �
                    ch o os in g  n ew plan ts . M ay b e w e’ll stro ll  thro ug h  t�he C o lu m b ia   Pike  M ark et�
                    o n  a  S un d ay.  T he S m ith son ian ’s B otan ic  Gard en and  th e  Ed ith  H au p tm an�
                    G ard en  ar e wo n d erland s fo r sm all  v isito rs .  Th e A m azo nia  e xh ibit  a t  th e�

Continued on page 8�

[Graphic:  www.designedtoat.com]�
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Continued from In the Garden . . .�

National Zoo transports us to faraway lands for�
a few hours.  Magic.�

New Ideas�:  Do you garden with youngsters?  Have you found�
a source of inspiration for�
                     our younger  citizens? Please offer suggestions on�
our chatline. We’d love to�
                     start a  dialogue.�
Happy gardening!�
Juanita Zientara�

*Green Springs Gardens in Alexandria is offering two work-�
shops for children this spring at modest cost:  Do-it-yourself�
Wildlife Workshop on Saturday, April 17�th� and Pot People�

Aplenty on Saturday, May 22�nd�.  They will also sponsor�
Family Story Time on Mondays at 2 PM in the�

Children’s Library Corner on April26th,�

Mancin�i de Paris�
Salon & Day Spa�

                                                      3045 Columbia Pike�
                                                      Arlington, VA 22204�

                                703�-�920�-�4699�
                        www.mancinideparis.com�

15% off on any one service with this ad�

Arlington Heights Neighborhood Celebration!�

Saturday, May 22, 2010�

    A whole day of fun for everyone in the neighborhood!!!!�
             Join us for any or all of the following events.�

     11:30� am�-�12:30� pm�  Arlington Heights One Mi�le Fun Run�
      1:00� pm�-� 4:00� pm�   BBQ and Games�
      4:00� pm�-�6:00� pm� Softball Game�

AHCA�Fightin’ Pineapples  vs. Penrose neighborhood�
–� Red Cross Blood Drive� @ Patrick Henry Elementary School�

Refer to list serv for hours and details�

     On Sat�urday, May 22, 2010 Arlington Heights Civic Association�
will host a full day of neighborhood events.  The day will begin with�
a one�-�mile�fun run� that begins� and finish�es�at Pa�t�rick Henry�
 Elementary School�.�

Course:  twice around the school, Highland� Str�eet� to 7th to�
Walter Reed�To� 9�th� Street.�

Fees for Fun Run are as follows:�
 Early Registration�Before May 15�th�:�

$1.00 for all children up to age 12�
        $3.00 for AHCA members **�

                            $5.00 for all others�

Late Registration on�-�line before�May 21�
or onsite on race day�May 22 from 11:30�-�11:45 am�

$2.00 for all children up to age 12�
    $7.00 for�AHCA members�

$10.00   for all  others�

Pre�-�registration on�-�line beginning April 1.  Refer to list serv for�
upcoming details.�

The BBQ� will begin at 1:00 p�m.  More details will be shared�
on the list serv.  Bring your favorite picnic sid�edish or dessert to share.�
Please bring enough for your family plus six.�

We will close the day with a friendly softball game against a�
neighboring civic association.  Players of all skill  levels are encouraged�
to come� and join the fun!!!!�
Please contac�t Stacey Whyte to sign up�–� kandswhyte@gmail.com�

**Arlington Heights residents, please join�
the Arlington Hieghts Civic Association to�
receive member rates.  See the bottom of�
page 5�.�

Arlington Heights� R�esidents� . .�.�
Do you run� your own� small business from home?�
Are you interested in the potential of promoting�
your business within Arlington Heights.�
Please contact�
Stacey Whyte at kandswhtye@gmail�.com�
for more information.�


